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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – October kicks off by teaching our scouts a very basic scout skill.  That skill is how to build a fire.  This has obvious practical advantages but also prepares them for the Klondike Derby.  Our Philmont crew will get to take a look at equipment that may prove beneficial to them at a local outdoors place.   We will also crawl around caves getting wet and dirty the night of October 23rd.  Our usual scout and adult leadership meetings will be held at the end of the month then we will look at the world of inventing.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

October 7th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Scout Skills – Fire Starting – Service Patrol is Combat Spartans
October 14th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – No Service Patrol 
October 21st, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Inventions - Service Patrol is Danger
October 28th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Inventions – Service Patrol is Nuclear Squirrels 

Fundraising Changes – Examination of IRS rules and the merger of our troop’s money into Archdiocese accounts required that we reassess our fund raising allocation process.  Scout accounts are a key part of the allocation of our fundraisers so all of that had to be re-examined.  Troop 243 thanks the adult leadership for giving generously of their time as we studied how to keep our troop in alignment with all the rules.  

Eagle Projects – Both Jonathan Stuecker and Kevin Tobin Continued work on their Eagle projects.  Soon it will all be over but the paperwork!

Cave Camp Out – Bluespring Caverns will be the site of an extra cave trip this year.  On Friday October 23rd we will travel up to Bluespring Caverns.  They offer an opportunity to explore caves in the evening and sleep in the caves.  Our scouts will have to bring a full change of clothes because they will be crawling around in mud and generally getting dirty.  
Adult Leader Training – Introduction to Outdoor Leadership is a class that is required of all Assistant Scout Masters by Lincoln Heritage Council.  LHC is hosting this training this month on Oct. 23rd and 24th at Camp Crooked Creek.   They will also host Wilderness Remote First Aid/AED training at Crooked Creek the same weekend.  Because Troop 243 values well trained adult leaders, Troop 243 will reimburse all leaders after they take these training classes.
Troop Leadership Meetings – We will have the usual leadership meetings in October.  The PLC will meet Sunday October 25th at 4:00. The adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex on October 26th.    





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.





Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”























